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Comment on 202 through 209 – The immediate vicinity of tolled bridges 

should include the community impacts of the nearby interstate or tolled 

bridge including ramps, underpasses, and overpasses.  The impacted 

vicinity should include a one-mile radius around the tolling location.  Too 

often our interstates create significant negative community impacts from 

air pollution, excessive noise, and unsafe roads for local traffic, including 

those walking and biking as well as those driving.  When possible, we 

should be repairing that community damage and improving community 

connections with Complete Streets for those that live and work near tolled 

locations. 
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Comment on 273 through 294 – It is unwise and unnecessary to effectively 

remove the future possibility of mid-size truck and car tolls from the 

purview of the legislature. As we increasingly adopt electric vehicles, more 

universal tolling will likely be needed to make up for falling gas tax revenue.  

We won’t be able to make up that revenue loss by increasing tolling on a 

small percentage of semi-truck interstate users.  The legislative process to 

get truck-only tolls was arduous and legislators know that they need to be 

acting in the interest of voters, or they lose their office.  Creating a second, 

higher hurdle is likely to put the state again into the position of struggling 

to keep up with infrastructure maintenance and improvements.  This will 

put the Connecticut at a competitive disadvantage relative to other states 

that have more leeway in responding to changing transportation 

challenges, interstate congestion, new technologies, and the climate 

emergency.  



 

 

Comment on 307 through 335 – The Transportation Policy Council should 

also include: 

- an expert in the topic of increasing mode share and increasing safety for 

sustainable active transportation, walking and biking. 

- A public health expert, with experience related to disparate health 

impacts of motor vehicle pollution and an understanding of the health 

benefits of increased walking and biking. 

 

Comment on 380 through 386 – We are in a climate emergency and we 

also know that the current interstate system has had extremely disparate 

impacts on Connecticut’s urban and diverse communities. This should be 

worded as such, “evaluate whether such plan assures the development and 

maintenance of an adequate, equitable, safe, efficient, and 

environmentally sustainable transportation system; 



 

Comment on 421 through 430 – If the council is expected to meet 

quarterly, shouldn’t the council have at least 30 days to organize a special 

meeting to review and approve or reject a project?  Fifteen days seems too 

short and could be used to intentionally sneak projects through between 

scheduled council meetings.   

 

Comment on 517 through 619 – Blocking registration of a vehicle with 

unpaid parking tickets will have an inequitable impact on low-income 

motor vehicle owners that are already more likely to live in urban areas 

with parking restrictions.  The existing enforcement and penalty options for 

accrued unpaid parking tickets are already more than enough.  This would 

only be equitable if there was a “financial hardship” option to forgive a 

portion of unpaid parking tickets. 


